

JANUARY-FEBRUARY -2023

Greetings in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ, For many shall come in my name, saying, I am Christ; and shall deceive many. And ye shall hear of wars and rumours of wars: see that ye be not trouble: for all these things must come to pass, but the end is not yet. For nation shall rise against nation, and kingdom against kingdom: and there shall be famines, and pestilences, and earthquakes, in divers places. Matthew 24-5-7. These verses are more prevalent in our day now more than ever. Jesus is coming very soon and it is great to know that we are ready for the Lord to give the shout and we will be called out.

Angela and I are doing well and the Lord is Blessing in our life. The New Year is swiftly passing by and we are in the month of March. In the month of January, we had two Prisons revivals and our yearly Coordinators meeting in Cleveland, TN.

The first of the month Angela and I got to go to the Mt. City Jail, we had two services, one with the Ladies and then one with the men. The ladies came in and we had over twenty-some girls in the service. The jail has been a great blessing to us, these girls seemed to be ready to hear the word of God and wanting to get help. In the invitation several girls came forward for prayer with one girl that got Saved. Next, we had the men with eight men in the service with one man that put his faith in Christ.

Craggy CI was my next revival in Asheville, NC. This was the first time we got to go back inside since Covid. At first the Chaplain said, that we were going to do the Radio Broadcast again, then the Lord touch the heart of the Warden, and he said, we could come inside. That was a great blessing. The men were excited to see us again and we had a wonderful revival with God's people. We got to visit inside the units and we talked to a lot of men. Many men came to the alter each night for help and strength, but we had no one to make a profession of faith, I know the Lord touch many hearts as well as my own heart.

At the Coordinators meeting which we have each year, we got to have it in Cleveland, TN at the home office. The New Prayer Chapel is complete with some miner things to be done; it is a beautiful Chapel. We started early in the morning as the Sun was coming up over the mountains and it would shine through the big windows in front of the Chapel it was a great blessing. The Lord blessed our time

JANUARY	\$ 50.00
FEBRUARY	\$ 50.00

together with a time of fellowship and a charge to each one of us to carry on the good fight of faith.

Next, I had Catawba Correction in Newton, NC. This has been a good camp for us to work, even though it is a small camp, there are men there that need to hear the word of God and to be Saved. The attendance each night was good and the Lord Blessed, and we saw Three Men come to Christ for Salvation we praise the Lord!!

For the month of February, we had the Mt. City Jail, Neuse Correction in Goldsboro, NC, then Caldwell Correction in Lenoir, NC. The Jail was another great time in the Lord, but we only got to have service with the Ladies. We had over twenty some girls in the service. The Lord blessed with three more ladies that came forward for Salvation. I prayed with a young lady, I asked her if she had been saved, she said, yes when she was a little girl, but I asked her if God had changed her life, she said no. With tears running down her face she asked the Lord to come into her heart and forgive her and she got born again. I gave her some Bible verse and tried to encourage her to get into a good Bible believing Church! Amen. We appreciate all the volunteers that help Angela and I, in working these prisons and Jails.

Then I went to Goldsboro, NC for our meeting there at the Neuse Correction. We only got to have services with three groups of men. A different pod or yard each day, they would not let the men mix, so we only had a few men in the services. I remember in the day we would have over 150 men here at this prison each night. Things have changed.

Finally, I went to Caldwell Correction. This was a great meeting where we also had THREE men saved, and the men came out for preaching each night. We got to visit on the yards and in the dorms, it was a good time talking to the men and had prayed with many rededicating their life back to God. The Lord is so good. If you would like for us to come by to give an update, please give us a call. Angela and I want to say Thank you for all your prayers and support.

PRAYER REQUEST

PRAY FOR OUR FAMILY AND FRIENDS PRAY FOR OUR INSTITUTIONS Pray for Labors in the field

Mailing Address:

Bro. Rick & Angela Hurley 1590 Peak Rd. Creston, NC 28615 Ph. 336-385-1264 Cell (828) 406-1590

2 Corinthians 4:5 For we preach not ourselves, but Christ Jesus Bro. Ricky & Angela Hurley Jesus' sake.

